Minutes of Proceeding Office of the Ottawa County Clerk
Ottawa County Board of Commissioners 8:00 a.m.
May 21, 2012 Regular Session

The Board of Commissioners met in regular session with Commissioner Kathy M Luthi,
Commissioner James P Kay, and County Clerk Mary Arganbright.

Commissioner Luthi opened the meeting with the flag salute and prayer.
The official minutes of May 14, 2012, were approved and signed.
Added’s and abatement’s were approved.

Pat Murray, and Glennace Kirn, Central Kansas Mental Health, presented the 2013
budget for consideration.

John Copple, Highway Administrator, and Jo Mesecher, secretary, met with the board
and discussed the landfill fees for Tescott City. At the request of Tescott City, the
county will be putting their landfill fees on the tax statements, as they do for Culver City
and the rural citizens. It was decided that Tescott City should notify their citizens of the
rates that have been in place and then the county will put the correct amounts on the tax
statements. The amount for free dump week was reported as 70.21/tons. John reported
on what crews were doing. John presented his 2013 budgets for consideration.

Sandy Cline, Health/Aging Administrator, reported they completed the Senior Health
Fair at both USD 239 and USD 240. They participated in a bicycle safety program in
Bennington, May 2, and the safety day at the Minneapolis Fire Station. Sandy gave the
board information on Vision Care Direct, a vision membership plan paid entirely by the
employee through pre-tax payroll deduction. She thought it could be looked into later
on.

Russell Thornton, Undersheriff, gave prisoner count of Sedgwick County 18, and Saline
County 6.

Dennis Frain, Culver Fire District, presented 2013 budget for consideration.

Truette McQueen, County Appraiser, presented 2013 budget for consideration.
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Doug Jensen, Minneapolis Fire Department #2, presented the 2013 budget for
consideration. Commissioner Kay moved to accept the resignation of Michael Wylie
and Monty Briggs from the fire board. Commissioner Luthi seconded. Motion carried.
Commissioner Kay moved to appoint Bob Bergman to the fire board temporary.
Commissioner Luthi seconded. Motion carried.

With no further business before the board, the meeting adjourned at 11:20 a.m.



